
 

 

 Friday 13th May 2022 

             Weekly Newsletter 

Important Reminder 
It is extremely important that children do not bring any foods or other items into school that contain nuts 
or traces of nuts. For example, Nutella bars, peanut butter spread, some biscuits in packed lunches. Please 
check wrappers carefully before sending things into school. 
 
Another Busy Week and SATs 
There has been lots of great work in evidence around school this week. The children have completed 
postcards for the Cramlington Jubilee Line which is being created by Cramlington Town Council.  We have 
included a few of their fantastic designs with this newsletter.  
 
We would like to say a huge WELL DONE to all our children who have completed SATs tests this week. Their 
determination to do their best has been incredible and we are extremely proud of them all. Thank you too to 
everyone else in school who have shown consideration for the children completing their tests.  
 
Children’s Cancer Run  
The Children’s Cancer Run will take place on Sunday 15th May 2022. Our Office Team have 
distributed run packs to Shanklea families who had registered before 3rd May. Anyone who 
signed up since 3rd May will have received an email asking them to come along to the 
Racecourse over the run weekend in order to collect their packs. Pick Up Packs will be open 
from 10am to 12noon on Saturday and 9am to 12noon on Sunday. 

 
The organisers will also be offering a t-shirt exchange over the run weekend for anyone who wishes to 
change their t-shirt size.  
 
It is important to note that this is not a school led event and parents/carers retain responsibility for their 
children throughout.  
  

Shanklea runners have a start time of 11am and should park in Car Park B. 
 
Year 1 Phonics Screening Check 
Year 1 parents and carers have received a letter this week inviting them to attend a meeting in the school 
hall at 3:30pm on Monday 16th May to discuss the upcoming Phonics Screening check that all Year 1 will be 
taking part in in June. 
 



 

 

Northumbria Connected  
A letter from the Assistant Chief Constable of Northumbria Police and 
a leaflet about their new Northumbria Connected initiative have been 
sent with this newsletter.  Members of the Shanklea community are 
invited to subscribe at www.northumbriaconnected.co.uk and start to 
help shape policing in our area. 

 
School Lunches 
Please pre-order (and pay where appropriate) for school lunches on SchoolGrid. The menu for next week is 
shown below: 

 
Our Catering Team will be providing a special themed lunch on Thursday 19th May – please pre-order and 
pay on the School Grid 
 
 Dates for Your Diary 
 

Throughout May Year 2 SATs within normal school day 

  

Sunday 15th May Children’s Cancer Run: 11am Car Park B 

Thursday 19th May Themed Lunch Day – please pre-order on School Grid 

Friday 20th May Current Year 3:  
October 2022 Year 4 Kingswood Residential trip next payment due 

Tuesday 24th May Years 3 and 4 visit to Segedunum 

Friday 27th May  Shanklea celebrates the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. Children can wear Red 
white AND blue or formal clothes (no football strips please). Jubilee Lunch -
More information to follow shortly 

Half-term holidays School closes at the end of the day on Friday 27th May and re-opens on 
Monday 6th June 2022 

www.northumbriaconnected.co.uk%20


 

 

Shanklea Jubilee Lunch – save the date 
Parents and carers will be invited to join their children for lunch on Friday 27th June 2022 to celebrate the 
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. This event will be dependant on the weather as we are planning a picnic garden 
party on the school field. Children may pre-order a picnic lunch on the School Gateway and adults are invited 
to bring in their own picnic to enjoy with their child(ren).  Reminder – no nuts or traces of nuts please. 
Details are being finalised and we will provide more detailed information soon. 
 
Breakfast and Out of School Clubs 
Bookings may now be made online on the School Gateway for Breakfast and OOSC in June and July. June 
bookings made before Wednesday 25th May 2022 will not be liable to a late booking fee. If you need to 
make a June booking after this date you will need to contact our Office Team or complete a paper form 
which can be obtained from outside the office. 
 
Please note: when booking on the School Gateway you need to make a booking on the relevant club (for 
example June 2022 OOSC 1st child), NOT just make a payment. This is because we need to know which 
session your child will be attending. 
 
It is also important to note that you should always prebook our before and after school provision. We will 
always try to help in emergencies but we need to know how many children will be attending in advance of 
the session so we can ensure staff ratios are met and sufficient resources are available. 
 
 
Attendance Matters 
Families will be aware of the importance of children attending school regularly and arriving promptly, ready 
to learn. Last week’s attendance percentages are shown below: 
 

Class Percentage 
Attendance 

KLR 94.3 

MSR 95.5 

KS1 91.5 

BD1 97.7 

SS2 95.2 

LB2 97.5 

 
 
 
 

Congratulations to Mr Rutherford’s Year 3 class who achieved 100% attendance. 

Class Percentage 
Attendance 

AH3 92.5 

JR3 100 

SH4 94.3 

RB4 95.3 

SB5 99.0 

ER5 88.4 

LG6 94.3 

CC6 94.6 



 

 

Shanklea Superstars 

 

                                Congratulations to the Shanklea Stars of the week 

 

 

 

 

  
  

Reception                                    Arthur G              Theodore S 

Year 1                         Jake O’B             Jamie C 
Year 2                                     Alyssia R          Dominic L 

Year 3                          Florence S                          Will W 
Year 4                     Chloe M            Eve R                      Harry T 

Year 5              Alexis W                          Isla R 

Year 6                               Callum M                         Kailyn L 



 

 

 

 

 


